

CHAIR

Jeffrey Lewis St. Louis, MO

CHAIR-ELECT

Diane F. Bosse Buffalo, NY

VICE-CHAIR

Scott Bales Phoenix, AZ

SECRETARY

Antonio García-Padilla

San Juan, PR

PAST CHAIR

Maureen A. O'Rourke Boston, MA

SECTION DELEGATES TO THE **HOUSE OF DELEGATES**

> Joan S. Howland Minneapolis, MN Solomon Oliver Jr. Cleveland, OH

COUNCIL MEMBERS

David Byers Phoenix, AZ

Sarah K. Correll Indianapolis, IN

Roger Dennis Philadelphia, PA

Robert Glidden Rockbridge Baths, VA

Donald Guter

Houston, TX James J. Hanks Jr.

Baltimore, MD

Pamela Lysaght Glen Arbor, MI

Leo P. Martinez

San Francisco, CA Mary Campbell McQueen

Williamsburg, VA

Gregory G. Murphy Billings, MT

Charles Ray Nash Tuscaloosa, AL

Mary R. Russell Jefferson City, MO

Daniel Thies Urbana, IL

Phyllis D. Thompson Washington, DC Joseph K. West

Washington, DC Rebecca Hanner White

Athens, GA

MEMORANDUM

To: Western State Students

From: Barry Currier, Managing Director, Accreditation male.

and Legal Education

Date: March 4, 2019

RE: Western State College of Law

Dear Western State students,

I write regarding the difficult situation facing the Western State College of Law community. It is particularly distressing because of the impact on the disbursement of your federal student loans and opportunity to complete your legal education at Western State College of Law. I appreciate Dean Easley distributing this message to you.

In response to questions we have been asked in calls or emails to our office, Western State College of Law remains an ABA-approved ABA law school. It will remain so unless and until our Council (the governing body of the Section of Legal Education and Admission to the Bar and the official accrediting body) formally removes that approval.

As required, the law school notified us of actions taken against the law school's parent organization, Argosy University, by the United States Department of Education (USDE) and WASC, Argosy University's regional accreditor. Subsequently, we have remained in regular contact with the Dean and his staff. The authority and options available to us as the law school's accreditor are limited, but we are making ourselves available to assist as we can, including with respect to issues relating to the receivership and the disbursement of student loan money to students and to the law school itself.

Under our authority and rules, we can do two things: (a) commence a review process based on the information we have received that could lead to the removal of the law school's accreditation; or (b) require a law school to file a "teach-out" plan for the orderly closure of the law school. Neither provides a solution to the disbursement of your loan funds nor to the law school's ability to continue to operate. Because either of those actions by us would likely lead to the eventual closure of the law school, we will proceed carefully within the requirements of our rules. Unfortunately, responding to many of the calls made to our office, we do not have the ability or authority to disburse or to direct the dispersal of loan funds from the USDE to Argosy, the law school, or to you directly.

We will remain in regular contact with the school as it seeks to resolve the issues it faces, including those related to your student loans and a pathway that allows the law school to continue operating as an ABA-approved law school. We understand both the urgency of these matters and the reality that they will take some additional time to resolve. We suggest that you rely on the Dean and the administration of the law school to keep you apprised of all further developments.

Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar Office of the Managing Director 321 N. Clark Street Chicago, IL 60654-7598 (312) 988-6738 legaled@americanbar.org

www.americanbar.org/legaled